Attachment E2

Scott McCormick
Associate Planner Community Planning & Economic Development
Scott.mccormick@co.thurston.wa.us

We are writing to you in regard to the Yelm Highway Park parking lot that will impact
Indian Summer homes bordering the East property line.

The proposed parking lot location would compromise the many features of why we chose
to live in Indian Summer.

We have received the proposed plans provided and have put together the following summary
of our objections to the parking lot location.

e C(Crime

o Home security

o Unsightly view of the parking lot from every two-story home bordering the park
e View of the parking lot light standards

e (Car noise pollution

1. Loud music

2. ldling motors

3. Exhaust

4. Caralarms

5. Constant Key Fob alerts
6. Slamming doors

7. Accidents

The parking lot will occupy a vast amount of land and will be used on a daily basis by many
people, so the location should receive substantially more attention to the impact on our
well-being,

The designed plans also have contradicting information regarding the berm 6’ versus 10/,
and fence versus non-fence.

Sincerely,

Mike & Jan Zenk 5835 Ashbourne Ln, E, Indian Summer 360-628-8899




